INSTR # M2022000728

INSTR # M2022000728
DATE FILED 11/14/2022 09:41:41 AM
DEBORAH SZEGEDI
TOWN CLERK

EASTON CT

Minutes

Easton Senior Center Advisory Board Meeting

November 8, 2022 - 3:30 pm

Easton Senior Center

Present: Althea J. Falco; Mary Ann Freeman; Eunice Hanson; Slavica Prevelige; Sally England was present via telephone. Val Buckley, Randy Shaprio. Excused absence: Prabha Gupta; Wendy Bowditch; Pat Camuto; Jim Bromer.

- 1. The chair called the meeting to order at 3:33 pm.
- 2. Mary Ann Freeman moved, Slavica Prevelige seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the October 18, 2022 Easton Senior Center Advisory Board Special Meeting. Motion carried unanimously.
- 3. Val Buckley addressed the following items in her Executive Director's Report. Covid is still with us. The wearing of masks is left to the decision of each individual coming to the Center, but all those coming into the Center must sign in. No update on the delivery date for the new van has been received. Maintaining the existing van is needed and a new fuel pump and snow tires have been done. The Holiday Raffle tickets are selling and will be available until December 23, 2022. The Christmas Boutique is being set up with a start date of November 14, 2022 through December 23, 2022. A tag sale will be discussed for January 2023 with a theme and details from years past. The Easton Directory is printed and ready for distribution to Town residents by mid-November.
- 4. The Easton Senior Center, Inc. is sponsoring a wine tasting event at the Senior Center on November 10, 2022. New automatic doors will be installed for both the men's bathroom and ladies bathroom in 2023.
- 5. The Estate Sale ended on October 29, 2022, with sales, to date, totaling \$3,219.00. The sale of handbags and jewelry will continue until December 23, 2022. Hats, scarves and gloves continue to be made by various residents to be sent to the Ukraine.
- 6. Mary Ann Freeman moved to adjourn the meeting. Eunice Hanson seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 4:25 pm.

SUBMITTED BY Althea J. Falco, Chair of the Easton Senior Center Advisory Board